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Transportation Department recommending adoption of Resolutions accepting the Irrevocable Offers
of Dedication from Stanley M. Rhodes and Janet A. Rhodes, owners of Parcel 1 of PM  47/53, and
Greg G. Gularte, owner of Parcel 4 of PM 46/112, to correct the cul-de-sac easement placement
coordinates currently on record.
Resolution 071-2009
Resolution 072-2009
Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost:
There is no fiscal impact and no net cost to the County General Fund associated with this agenda
item.

Background:
The excess road right of way, public utilities and slope easements were vacated by Resolution of
Vacation under Legistar Item No. 09-0338 preceding this file.

Reason for Recommendation:
Road and public utility easements were irrevocably offered for dedication and accepted by the
County Surveyor on the final Parcel Map that recorded May 8, 1998 in Book 46 at Page 112.  A
subsequent Parcel Map effecting a Lot Line Adjustment was filed in the office of the El Dorado
County Recorder, on February 28, 2000, in Book 47 at Page 53, changing Parcel 3 to Parcel 1.
The Department of Transportation has received replacement Irrevocable Offers of Dedication for road
right of way, public utilities and slope easements situated on Parcel 1 of PM # 47/53 and Parcel 4 of
PM # 46/112, also identified as Assessor’s Parcel Numbers 110-590-51 and 110-590-54, being more
particularly described in Exhibits A and depicted in Exhibits B of the attached Resolutions. Said
dedications are being made by Stanley M. Rhodes and Janet A. Rhodes, owners of Parcel 1 of PM #
47/53, and Greg G. Gularte, owner of Parcel 4 of PM # 46/112, and are necessary to realign the cul-
de-sac road easement shown on said Parcel Maps to match the actual physical location of said
easement.  The subject property location is situated at the end of La Sierra Drive, adjacent to the
Vista del Lago subdivision, north of Green Valley Road and east of Lakehills Drive, in El Dorado Hills.

The Department of Transportation’s staff has reviewed said offers and recommends that the Board
adopt and authorize the Chairman to sign the Resolutions accepting said offers for road right of way,
public utilities and slope easements at this time. Authorization for recording of said offers are
pursuant to Government Code Section 7050.

Action to be taken following Board approval:
1)  Said Resolutions and Irrevocable Offers of Dedication (IOD) will be recorded.
2)  Copies of the recorded Resolutions and IODs will be sent to the property owners.
District/Supervisor:  District I / John Knight
Contact:  James W. Ware, Director of Transportation
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